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Sat, May 24, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) † Evelyn Herges 
Sat, May 24, 5:00PM (St. Henry) † Harriet Daiker 
Sat, May 24, 7:00PM (Holy Cross)  For the Graduates 
Sun, May 25, 8:00AM (St. Henry) Special Intention 
Sun, May 25, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Art Riestenberg 
Sun, May 25, 10:00AM (St. Henry) † Ambrose Altstadt 
Sun, May 25, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) † Beverly 
Schwartzfisher 
Sun, May 25, 11:45AM (St. Henry - Spanish Mass)  For 
the People 
Mon, May 26, 8:30AM (St. Lawrence) † John Werner 
Tue, May 27, 8:45AM (St. Henry) † Mary Ellen Tucker 
Tue, May 27, 7:00PM (Sacred Heart) † Ray & Rose 
Guck 
Wed, May 28, 7:00AM (St. Lawrence) † Mary Klein 
Wed, May 28, 5:15PM (Holy Cross) Living & Deceased 
Catholic Daughters 
Thu, May 29, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Melvin & Lilli-
an Haider 
Thu, May 29, 8:45AM (St. Henry) † Robert Starzl 
Fri, May 30, 10:00AM (Perham Living) † Virgil, Allene, 
Dan & Cathy Mueller 
Sat, May 31, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) † David & Marion 
Jarosszewski 
Sat, May 31, 5:00PM (St. Henry) † Jim & Margaret 
Huebsch 
Sat, May 31, 7:00PM (Holy Cross)  Anniversaries of 
John & Anna Johnson (58 years) & Edgar & Faye Hen-
drickx (50 years) 
Sun, June 1, 8:00AM (St. Henry) † Arnold & Delores 
Lachowitzer 
Sun, June 1, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Deacon Mark 
Stenger 
Sun, June 1, 10:00AM (St. Henry) † Norman Rosenow 
Sun, June 1, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) † Rose Guck 
Sun, June 1, 11:45AM (St. Henry - Spanish Mass) For 
the People 

Financial Blessing for May 17th & 18th 
Adult………………..…..….…...725.00     Plate……………..….563.00 
Children………………….....…...28.20     Votives………………...8.00 
      Total……….....…..1,324.20 

Thank you for remembering Holy Cross Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for May 17th & 18th 
Adult……………….…..........1,353.00   Plate…..….…......1,212.00 
Youth………………………..……..47.00   Elec. Transfers…...175.00 
Votives……………...…………..153.65    Rice Bowl…………  …18.28 
         Total……….....
….2,958.93 

Thank you for remembering Sacred Heart Church  

Financial Blessing for May 18th 
Adult…..…………….…..2,025.00    Plate…..….………..…....392.73    
Youth………………....….....31.00    Elec Trans……..…...…..325.00 
               Total..….................2,773.73 

Thank you for remembering St. Lawrence Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for May 17th & 18th 
Adult……………..……..…10,932.00   Plate……..…….......1,757.25 
Children’s Basket…..…......65.50    Elec. Transfers…..3,719.00 
Coffee………..………….…......24.00    Steubenville…….….650.00    
Votives……………………….....97.00    Rent….………...……..100.00 
Donation…………………......300.00     
          Total…….….......17,644.75 

Thank you for remembering St. Henry Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Tuesday Noon 

The NCACC parish offices will be 
closed on Monday, May 26th for Me-
morial Day and there will be no Ado-
ration at St. Henry on Memorial Day.  

In the event of a funeral at St. Henry’s, the 
Blessed Sacrament will be reposed one hour 
before and after the Funeral Mass in the Adora-
tion Chapel. This way, people can attend the 
funeral if they wish. Please stay tuned to the 

MyParish App and Facebook for these and any other an-
nouncements. Have a blessed day.    Fr. Tom 



 

           Northern Cross Area Catholic Community             NCACC           Northern Cross Area Catholic Community  

Parish news & events 

Pastor:    Fr. Omar Guanchez, E-mail: fatheromar@ncacc.net     Em: 218-346-4240 *Press 7 
Parochial Vicar:  Fr. Thomas Skaja, E-mail: fathertom@ncacc.net     Phone: 218-298-0585  
Deacons:    Deacon Richard Quistorff; deaconrichard@ncacc.net   Phone:  720-688-1015 
    Deacon Randy Altstadt; deaconrandy@ncacc.net     Phone:  218-457-0925 

St. Lawrence Catholic Church of Rush Lake 
46404 County Highway 14 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-7729  Fax: (218) 346-5946  

Office Hours: Tuesday & Wednesday 9:00AM-Noon 
Email:  sandi@ncacc.net  

Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Voices of Hope - Bishop’s Annual Appeal 2025: Please 
support our diocese’s mission to be Christ’s heart of mer-
cy, voice of hope, and hands of justice through your gift 
to the Bishop’s Annual Appeal. Every dollar raised goes 
directly to diocesan ministries like vocations and parish 
faith formation and is not used for any other purpose. 
Visit www.stcdio.org/annualappeal.  

St. Lawrence Polka Festival   
August 3, 2025 

St. Lawrence Polka Festival 
Raffle Tickets are in your mail-
boxes. PLEASE PICK THEM UP! Extra 

tickets are available in the Parish Office from the of-
fice personnel. You can also contact Marlene 
Boedigheimer (218-457-1588) for extra tickets. 

SELL! SELL! SELL! 
Many wonderful cash prizes to win! 

Wedding Banns III 
Austin Altstadt 

& Ella Von Ruden 

The Northern Cross ACC Parishes 
wish to extend deepest sympathy to 

family and friends of 
                        Theodore Guck  
            who passed away recently. 
    May Theodore know eternal peace  
 and joy in heaven and may God grant  
    comfort to his family and friends. 

Funeral will be on Monday, June 2nd at 
11:00AM at St. Lawrence Church with visitation 
from 10:00-11:00AM. 

Wedding Banns II 
Ellie Rose Rutten 

& Nick John Trosdahl 

We are looking for people to commit to 

spending a scheduled hour a week with 

Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament at Ado-

ration at St. Henry. The hours we need adorers are: 

Tuesdays 1-2pm (2 adorers until school starts), Wednes-

days 9-10am & 1-2pm. If you would be interested in tak-

ing this time slot, please call the parish office at 218-346

-4240. 

Some items were removed from the cemetery 
this spring. They are stacked outside of the 
garage. If you are missing something please 
check there and pick up by next week. 

St. Lawrence 
Parish Life Committee Meeting 

Sunday, June 8th  
after Mass 

Turtle Fest Blood Drive 
Friday, June 20 

10:15AM-1:00PM 
Bloodmobile-located at St. Henry’s Church 

Contact Ann at 218-232-5990 for an appointment. 

Prayer for Memorial Day  
God of power and mercy, You 
destroy war and put down 
earthly pride. Banish violence 
from our midst and wipe away 
our tears, that we may all de-
serve to be called Your sons 
and daughters. Keep in Your 
mercy those men and women 

who have died in the cause of freedom and bring them 
safely into Your kingdom of justice and peace. We ask 
this though Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen 
—from Catholic Household Blessings and Prayers 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
http://www.stcdio.org/annualappeal
http://store.usccb.org/catholic-household-blessings-and-prayers-p/5-645.htm
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Parish news & events 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Dent 
36963 State Highway 108 

Dent , MN  56528 
Phone: (218) 758-2700   

Office Hours: Monday, Thursday, & Friday 9:00AM-Noon 
Email:  sandi@ncacc.net 

Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

SACRAMENT OF  BAPTISM: Contact the Parish Offices 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Diocesan Policy requires that the Pastor be contacted at least 6 months 

before the anticipated date of marriage to allow time for premarital inventory, instructions and planning. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ½ Hour before Weekend Masses at Sacred Heart, St. Lawrence 

and Holy Cross; Third Saturday from 6:00PM– 7:00PM at Holy Cross. Tuesday & Thursday, 8:15AM-

8:45AM; Saturday, 4:00PM—4:45PM (Before 5:00PM Mass) at St. Henry 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick:  Contact the Parish Offices 

Trustees: Brenda Aschnewitz & Jan Januszewski (Sacred Heart); Jack Werner & Andy Klinnert (St. Law-

rence); Mark Halbakken & Lisa Hemmelgarn (St. Henry); Dawn Swanz & Jason Schik (Holy Cross) 

Northern Cross Area Catholic Community Pastoral Council Members: Chelsey Hendrickx, Dawn Swanz, 

Dan Schik (Holy Cross); Brenda Aschnewitz, John Kratzke, Kenny Moenkendick (Sacred Heart) Gina 

Cavanagh, Ken Guck, Jason Smith (St. Henry); Sandi Carrlson, Jack Werner, Caleb Carrlson (St. Lawrence) 

Requirements for having your first child 
baptized are:  registration at a parish 
and attendance of a pre-baptism 
class.  This class is normally offered on 
the 2nd Saturday of each month.  The 
next class will be offered on Saturday, July 12th at 
9:00AM in St. Henry’s conference room.  If you 
want your child baptized but have not yet attended 
the required class, please call the parish office at 
218-346-4240. Pre-registration is required. 

 Sacred Heart Christian Mothers’ Meeting: 
Tuesday, May 27th 

after 7:00PM Mass 

Our parishes are in need of a volunteer to serve 
as a liaison between our Catholic parishes and 
LOVE INC. The role involves helping recruit 
volunteers for service, communicate church 
needs to Love INC, keep the church informed 
about Love INC ministries, encourage prayer 
support within the church. LOVE INC is a charitable non-
profit supported by the local churches; their mission is to 
assist people in need from the area and/or transients. If you 
are interested and need more information please contact 
Love Inc director at (218) 457-5545 or ask me more about 
it. Thanks! Fr Omar Guanchez    

All Things New 
The Northern Cross ACC members of the 
All Things New Committee are Deacon 
Randy Altstadt & Mike Johnson (St. Hen-
ry)  Caleb Carrlson, Michaela Smith, & 

Andy Klinnert (St. Lawrence) Dawn Swanz & Jason 
Schik (Holy Cross) Kenny Stenger & Mark Riesten-
berg (Sacred Heart). More information about  the 
Diocesan All Things New plan can be found on their 
website: https://stcdio.org/all-things-new/  

Going forward when purchasing items for 
any of the Northern Cross ACC Parishes ap-
proval from Ann is needed and a receipt must 
be submitted to your respective parish office. 
Your assistance with this helps to ensure ac-

curate bookkeeping. 

Sacred Heart is in need of Altar 
Servers and lectors to assist at 
the Saturday 4:00PM Masses. If  
you are able to help with these 
ministries please contact the 
parish office at 218-758-2700. 

Welcome to  

Seth Berry & Nevaeh Rethemeier 

{Peyton} 

who recently registered as members 

          of the Sacred Heart parish family.  

Sacred Heart Christian Mothers’ 
SALAD LUNCHEON 

June 12, 2025 
11:30AM-1:00PM & 5:00PM-6:30PM 

Sacred Heart Church, Dent 
Adults-$10 
Veterans-$5 

Children (6-12)-$5/(5 and under)-free 
             Home Made Breads & Salads 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
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St. Henry’s Catholic Church of Perham 
234 2nd Ave SW 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-4240   

Email: chelsey@ncacc.net 
Parish Website:  www.parishfaith.com 

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Congratulations to our Calendar Raffle 
winners:  5-21-25-Mitchell Guck-$50 and 
5-23-25-Colman Silbernagel-$100 
 
Congratulations to our 6th grade graduates: Maria Bell, 
Madalyn Burkman, Railynn Kratzke, Natalie Larson, Lo-
gan Riepe, Jack Stoderl, Cade Trout, Levi Wells, Ava 
Winjum, and Lainey Winjum. 
 
The 16th Annual Heavenly Hackers Golf Tournament will 
take place on August 3, at 2:00 pm at Perham Lakeside 
Golf Club.  This is a 4-person scramble golf tournament.  
Your $75 per person entry fee will get you 9 holes of golf, 
cart, eligibility for prizes, and a light lunch prior to the 
tournament.  If you or your business is interested in be-
coming a hole sponsor for this fundraiser event, there are 
two options available.  The “Gold” sponsor is a donation 
of $250 and the “Silver” sponsor is a donation of $125.  
With this donation, you will get a sponsor sign on one of 
the holes and the satisfaction that you are supporting St. 
Henry’s Area School.  If you have any questions or would 
like to participate, give Jason a call at 218-346-6190.  
You could also email your team names to Jason at sthen-
ryschool@arvig.net. 
 

Jason Smith, Principal  
218-346-6190 or sthenryschool@arvig.net 

St. Henry’s Summer Festival is going to be 
held on Sunday, July 13th this year. With 
this, we have some exciting changes. Our 
menu is going to include barbecue meatballs, 
garlic mashed potatoes, vegetable, dinner 

roll and dessert! If you can donate hamburger for the 
meatballs or make a cash donation to offset the cost of 
purchasing the hamburger, we would appreciate it greatly. 
We’re also trying something new with our silent auction! 
We are asking each parishioner/family to bring a *new* 
item that fits into one of these basket categories: Men’s, 
Women’s, Kid’s, Kitchen, Outdoor, Grilling, Shop Local, 
Wine. We will pool all the donations to make some fabu-
lous baskets! 

We will again have our awesome cash raffle. Fr. Tom has 
agreed to help us collect donations again this year, so if 
you would like to make a cash donation to our raffle, 
please see Fr. Tom or drop your donation off with Chelsey 
at the front desk. They are due by May 27th. 

There is a table in the narthex with sign up sheets for vari-
ous volunteer opportunities. Please take a look and sign 
up! With your help, we hope to make this the best year 
yet!!  

Pie & Ice Cream Social! St. Henry’s Pie & 
Ice Cream Social will be held Thursday, 
June 19th from 5:00PM - 7:00PM in St. 
Henry’s School Gym/ Fellowship Hall! 

BBQs, veggies, chips, pie and ice cream will be available.  
This is part of Perham Turtle Fest, which is a community 
wide event.  Please invite your friends and family!!  Our 
Committee will be providing the pies, but we know there 
are talented and experienced pie makers in our parish fam-
ily, and we would gladly accept your homemade master-
pieces as well.   

There will no longer be Mass streaming 
on our YouTube channel or broadcast on 
Arvig TV channel 14  after July 1st.   

Congratulations to   
Megan Biegler 
& Luke Bacon 

who were united in Holy Matrimony at            
St. Henry on Saturday, May 24th. May God bless 

their marriage with love and happiness for 
many years to come. 

The Parish of St. Henry 
extends congratulations to 

Jae Melita Stoll 
      daughter of Mac & Kelli Stoll 
   who  received the Sacrament  

of Baptism Last weekend 

Totus Tuus registration is now open! It will 
be offered at St. Henry on July 6-11th. This 
is a five day program for children and young 
adults to be able learn about and grow in 
their faith. Cost is $25.00 per child ($100.00 

max. per family). You can register at the parish office. 
We are also looking for volunteers to help out with meals 
for the leaders and donations for snacks. If you are able to 
help, please call Chelsey at 218-346-4240. 
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PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

 
Holy Cross Catholic Church of Butler 

57189 Co. Hwy 62 New York Mills, MN 
Phone (218) 385-2201 or (218) 385-3850   

Email: faye@ncacc.net 
Parish Website:  https://www.parishfaith.com/holy-cross---butler 

OFFICE HOURS: (HOLY CROSS): Call Faye Hendrickx:     

(218) 385-3850 

(SACRED HEART): Monday, Thursday & Friday: From 9:00 

AM-12 Noon, (218) 758-2700 

(ST.LAWRENCE): Tuesday & Wednesday: From 9:00 AM- 

12 Noon, (218) 346-7729 

(ST. HENRY): Monday-Friday: From 8:30 AM—1:00PM,  

(218) 346-4240 

Thank you to all those who helped clean the church and 
the grounds last week. 
 

Congratulations to Archer Michael Palubicki son of 
Tony & Emily Palubicki who was baptized here last 
weekend. 

 
Thank  you to all those who brought salads and helped in 
the kitchen for Father Jerry’s Jubilee dinner.   
 
Our fall bazaar will be held on September 14th; we 
are in need of prizes for the raffle.  If you or some-
one you know might be interested in donating a 
prize; please contact Dawn text 639-8647 or call 
Faye at 385-3850. 
 
On May 29th & 30th, there will be Philly Sandwiches at the 
Perham Locker Plant from 10am-2pm. Cost is $10. 
Proceeds will be for Holy Cross Church.  
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Cards will be played every Thursday at 1:00 pm. 

Please pray for those in need of healing in our parishes: 
Ashley Duerfeldt (Wilkowski), Barry Hansen, Brandon 
Carmichael, Carol Thompson, Colleen Musgrave, David 
Hammers, Dean Salo, Jean Heston, Jen Aanenson, Jim 
Guck, Joe Jaroszewski, Joe Riepe, Karen Omberg, Lacey 
Johnson, Larry Bucholz, Larry Imdieke, Mike Hendrickx, 
Mike Ruther, Paul Juen, Richard Bergeron, Robert Daiker, 
Ron Bertram, Ron Pikula, Ron Wallace, Sally Cavalier, 
Sebastian Mettler, Sue Loerzel, Tammy (Steinbach) 
Coryell, Tanner Wegscheid, Terry Cavalier 
All military personnel, especially: Derick Burr, Greg Hir-
schey, Sandra Silbernagel, Nicholas Melz, Miguel Mar-
tinez, Noah Zeleny, Tyler Van Watermulen, Andrew 
Schlosser 
Always remember in prayer our leaders in faith, especial-
ly: Pope Leo XIV, Bishop Patrick Neary, Bishop Emeri-
tus Donald Kettler, Dcn Randy Altstadt, Dcn Richard 
Quistorff, Fr. Omar Guanchez, and Fr. Tom Skaja. 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for May 
Let us pray that through work, each person might 
find fulfillment, families might be sustained in digni-
ty, and that society might be humanized. 

Readings for the Week 
Monday     Acts 16:11-15       Jn 15:26—16:4a  
Tuesday     Acts 16:22-34        Jn 16:5-11  
Wednesday   Acts 17:15, 22—18:1  Jn 16:12-15  
Thursday    Acts 18:1-8        Jn 16:16-20   
Friday  Acts 18:9-18       Jn 16:20-23  
Saturday    Zep 3:14-18a   Lk 1:39-56  
Sunday  Acts 1:1-11    Eph 1:17-23   
  Lk 24:46-53  

Perham Community Outreach program is 
in need of household items such as beds, 
dressers, bedding, towels, etc. If you have 
items to donate, please contact Cindy Olson 
at 218-849-8658 (mobile). Thank you! 

“The love of God has been poured into our 
hearts through the Spirit of God dwelling  

within us.”  Romans 5:5 

New School Capital Campaign Update 

Complete Project $8,100,000.00 

Pledged $8,321,355.00 

Pledges to be Received $424,857.00 

Received $7,896,498.00 

Monies Received 05-19 $350.00 

Households Contributing 350 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/16?11
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/15?26
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/16?22
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/16?5
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/17?15
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/16?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/18?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/16?16
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/18?9
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/16?20
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/zephaniah/3?14
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/luke/1?39
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ephesians/1?17
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/luke/24?46


 

           Northern Cross Area Catholic Community             NCACC           Northern Cross Area Catholic Community  

 

 
 

 

          5:30 am - 3 pm (Mon-Sat) 
            8 am - 2 pm  (Sun)  

 

        136 W. Main St 
       Perham   

         (218) 346-5920 

 

 

 

 

 

218-346-6200 
Over 42 years of Service 

 

 FLORENCE HAMMERS 
RENTAL PROPERTIES 

Perham, MN                                 

218-346-6770 

 

Perham Dairy Queen 
802 - 3rd Ave SE 

218-346-4070 

Marc & Mike Winjum 
   U.S. Pat. Off. Am.D.Q. Corp.      Copyright, 1989 Am. D.G. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please let the advertisers know you saw their ad in the bulletin.  

FIVE STAR STORAGE  
East Industrial Park, Perham 

Secure Location, Rodent Deterrent 
Call for your inside or secure outside 

storage needs. 

218-346-7925 

 

 

 

 

 

www.hci-mn.com
 

Preschool to  
6th Grade 

218-346-6190 

Stewardship as a Way of Life:  
“…Do not let your hearts be troubled or 

afraid.”  (John 14:27) 
 

Our limited human understanding cannot begin to 
understand the immense power of God.  Instead of 
trusting in God, we often think we can control every 
outcome.  Do you want to make God laugh?  Tell 
Him your plans.  The next time worry, anxiety or 
fear creeps in, thank God for all He has given you 
and trust that He has a better plan for you.  Make 
God your first choice and not your last resort.  
 

 


